Public Services Committee Meeting

October 16, 2013

The Public Services Committee met Wednesday, October 16, 2013, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Sue Galbraith and Committee Members Dwayne Andrews, John Hollowell and Jerry Partridge.  Also present were Mayor C. A. Grenz, Public Works Director Scott Gray and Committee Recorder/Deputy City Clerk Connie Watts.

Chairperson Galbraith called the meeting to order. 
Granting an Easement to Quest Corporation, DBA Century Link, through Wild Rose Park in Southgate Meadows

Director Gray said that Monte Banks, who represents Century Link, had come to the City to request a ten-foot easement through Wild Rose Park in Southgate Meadows.  Since last year the company has installed new fiber optic lines on Highway 59 South, the Aye Addition, Comstock and Southgate Meadows.  Tongue River Electric and Midrivers both have easements through that area right now.  Attorney Dan Rice has approved the contract.
**
Committee Member Andrews moved to recommend to the Council approval of the Century Link easement through Wild Rose Park in Southgate Meadows, seconded by Committee Member Partridge and passed unanimously.  
Request of Citizens

There were no requests of citizens.
ADJOURNMENT
**
Having no further business, Committee Member Hollowell moved to adjourn the 
meeting, seconded by Committee Member Andrews and passed unanimously, 4-0.  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________

_______________________________
Susanne Galbraith, Chairperson

Connie Watts, Recorder
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